

IT'S TIME TO MOVE AND WE NEED YOUR HELP!

Saturday, September 24th is the day we will move the contents of our former church to the site of our new parish setting. We will begin with a prayer service that honors our former building and entrusts the future of our parish to the providential care of God.

The prayer service will be at the old church at 8:30 A.M.

Immediately following that we will begin transporting the contents of the church/school building over to the parish center. No matter how old or young you are, no matter how much strength you feel you have or do not have. WE NEED YOUR HELP!

Some volunteers can help pack boxes, clean up after we have emptied a room, move the heavy items, move the smaller items, help serve refreshments at the parish center, and many other tasks that day.

Here is what we need people to bring:

- a good-natured spirit for the day;
- your patience;
- durable boxes or plastic tubs for packing items;
- dollies for moving large and heavy items;
- trucks, vans, trailers, SUVs, and other vehicles for transporting big and small items;
- tarps and old blankets to cover items during transport;
- cleaning rags, buckets, brooms, and whatever else to help clean;
- donated breakfast items, snacks, beverages for the volunteers [Please call the office this week to let us know.]
- friends and neighbors willing to help.

AND, if you think there is someone you know who is looking for a church, bring them along. Nothing draws people to the Church of St. John's more than meeting the wonderful people who make up our Church.

Thank you for all of your help.

Fr. Scott